Sunday Arrival Information

Dear Parents,

We are looking forward to seeing your child at Camp Bird! The following information should
assist you in preparing your child for a safe and fun-filled week at camp.

Arrival and Check-in Instructions
Camp Bird’s address is:

N8395 Caldron Falls Rd

Crivitz, W1 54114

We are located halfway between Crivitz and Mountain on County W. Take County W for 17
miles west of Crivitz or 15 miles east of Mountain. Turn north on Caldron Falls Road. After about
a mile and a half, you will see the camp entrance on your left. Park in the parking lot, bring your
camper’s belongings with you, and follow the posted signs to the dining hall for check-in. There
you will receive your camper’s cabin assignment and check in with the nurse if necessary. Have
your camper’s medication ready, if applicable.

Check-in is staggered and will be done as follows:
e Girlsin grades 5 & 6 may arrive at camp and check in beginning at 2:00pm
e Girlsin grades 7 & 8 may arrive at camp and check in beginning at 2:30pm
e All boys may arrive at camp and check in beginning at 3:00pm

We understand that families will bring their campers of different ages at the same time and we
will of course be flexible with this schedule to accommodate all campers within a family arriving
at the same time.

Medication Instructions - Please read carefully!

The State of Wisconsin regulates storage and administration of medications at children’s
camps to keep children safe. Our hurses comply with all laws pertaining to your child’s
medications.

e Any prescription medication that your child needs to take during the week must be given
to the camp nurse at check-in, inside the original container from the pharmacy.

e Send the original bottle or container of medication with the appropriate number/doses
of prescribed medications inside.
Please provide enough medication for your child for 6 days.
Do not bring your child’s medication in any other container. The nurse may not
administer medications to your child if the medication is not in the original



container with the name of the medication, dose, route and frequency of
administration.

e All prescription medications that your child takes “as needed”, must have the reason
your child takes the medication listed in the medication instructions from the child’s
primary care provider (Physician or Advanced Practice Provider, such as a Nurse
Practitioner or Physician Assistant).

e Place the original bottle or container of medication in a plastic resealable bag with the
child’s full name on the outside of the bag.

e The primary care provider’s signed Physical Form must include written dosage
instructions for the nurse and that must match what is entered into the medication
section of the registration application.

e DO NOT bring over-the-counter (OTC) medications, unless your child takes an OTC
daily. The nurse has commonly used OTC medications and will administer these
medications per your child’s request and the nurse’s discretion.

e Hand-held inhalers are allowed in your child’s cabin and under their control to take as
needed.

e All other medications are not allowed in the campers’ cabins.

Mail Instructions

Every dinner we have “mail call.” Please don’t mail anything after Tuesday as it will not get to
camp in time to be delivered to your camper. You may address letters to your children as
follows:

Your child’'s name

% Camp Bird

N8395 Caldron Falls Road
Crivitz, W1 54114

Closing Service

On Friday campers will conclude their week with a song fest and closing service. This is an
important time for your child to participate in thanking God for a safe week at camp and to say
goodbye to his/her new Christian friends. Parents, please plan to attend the song fest and
closing service at 11:00 AM on the Friday of your week at camp. Campers will be dismissed
after the closing service.

If you have an emergency and need to reach your camper while he/she is at Camp Bird or
need to speak with the director, please call Camp Bird’s main office number at (715)
757-3241.



